Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting March 13th, 2017

Council Vice President Andy Lemon called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were, Keith Johnson, David Gomes, and Darryl Kepley along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Water Superintendent Steven Schmitt, Town Attorney Heather Peters and several concerned citizens. The meeting was opened with a prayer from Pastor Avery followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: The minutes for January 9th regular meeting was discussed. Motion was made by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Kepley to accept the proposed minutes. Motion passed 4-0.

Marshal Report:

Marshal Craig reported that the 2 old police cruisers will be offered at next month's meeting with sealed bids being opened at the meeting, the bids will be accepted either by the marshal's office or left at the Greenville Water Utility office anytime until 6:00 PM on April 10, 2017.

Marshal Craig advised that there will be an annual training session at Camp Atterbury and would like to attend, which will compile with most of the annual training required. The council approved 4-0

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The checks were approved without objections.

Old Business:

After reviewing the situation about the property on Highway 150 with the water running onto Harrison Street suggested digging a drainage ditch a beside Harrison street. Town Attorney Peters will prepare a release for the property owner to sign.

Committee Reports:

Attorney: Heather Peters

Attorney Peters has requested the ordinance violation complaint about the property cleanup and is awaiting a court date. The street damage should be resolved with the drainage ditch for the same property.

Special Projects:

Councilman Lemon has reviewed with INDOT (Indiana Department of Transportation) the need for turning lanes on Highway 150 at Parkland Heights and been advised it is now on the 5 year plan, which is decided by urgency of issue by INDOT. The Invoice Cloud payment system for accepting payments via credit card was accepted and advised to move forward as soon as the Rider is completed.

Minutes 03.13.17 Page 2

The Invoice Cloud payment system for accepting payments via credit card was accepted and advised to move forward as soon as the Rider is completed.

Greenville Township Volunteer Fire Department:

Chief Bender from the Greenville Township Volunteer Fire Department had some questions concerning a contract. The Chief was given a copy of the current contract that is renewed annually until one party gives 60 day notice. The contract establishes that the Town will pay the same rate as all other residents in township, set by the Floyd County Council and Greenville Township Trustee.

Utility Business:

Superintendent Schmitt gave the monthly adjustment report. The council accepted the adjustments without comment. Superintendent Schmitt noted that no new leaks were found this month.

Superintendent Schmitt requested new hydrants to install estimated to cost around \$14,000. Councilman Kepley made a motion and Councilman Johnson seconded. Motion passed 4-0.

Superintendent Schmitt requested upgrading to new next generation meters that are wireless and transmit to the office, unlike the current that must be driven by to get reading. The first 10 meters will cost \$2,000.

Superintendent Schmitt would like to replace the oldest service truck currently have maintenance issues almost monthly. The council requested bids from local dealers.

The office is in need of temporary help, the council requested placing an ad looking for part-time personnel that may do field work and clerical duties.

Sewage Plant:

Superintendent Schmitt had replaced a pump and is requesting replacing a second pump. The council accepted his recommendation to replace.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Kepley, passed 5-0, the meeting was adjourned.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at 9706 Clark Street, on April 10^h, 2017.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

ANDY LEMON

JACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER